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Manual for Sample Cutter PS

Purpose and application:
The sample cutter is used to produce accurate circular samples to 
determine grammage.

Device description:
The knife holder on which, depending on the size of 2 to 4 cutting 
blades are attached by blade holders, is rotatably mounted in the 
housing. Within the blade holder, the pressure plate, which holds the 
sample flat on the pad during cutting, is mounted springy. Side of the
housing a locking pin is attached which secures the blade holder in 
the housing. The handle, mounted on the device, is used to rotate the 
knife holder during the cutting. To protect the blades during the 
manufacture of samples a cutting pad has to be used.

Service:
Place the sample on a clean and undamaged cutting pad and put the
Sample Cutter on it. Hold the housing with one hand while pressing 
down on the sample. Unlock the index pin with the other hand by 
pulling out and turning 90°. Turn the handle clockwise to cut the 
sample at the same time increasing pressure. This creates a drag-
cutting and the sample is cleanly cut.

Change of blades PS-10 to PS-25 cm² and ø35 to ø60 mm:
For blade change, solve both threaded pins laterally mounted on the 
housing shell with the supplied lnnensechskantschlüssel wrench size 
1,5mm. The index pin remains engaged. The housing lower section can 
now be removed by slightly rotating. After loosening the screws push 
the blade holder upward and took it off. Remove the damaged blade and 
replace it with an original blade thickness 0.1 mm. Fit the blade 
holder again, push down and tighten the screws. After housing cover 
and base plugged together by slightly twisting until it stops tighten 
the side screws.

Change of blades PS ø61 mm to ø240 mm:
The housings of these sizes have a side opening which allows the blade
change without further disassembly of the device. Turn the knife 
holder so that a blade holder in the hole is visible. Now loosen the 
two retaining screws, but do not remove entirely. Slide the blade 
holder upward and take off, remove the damaged blade and replace it 
with an original blade thickness 0.1 mm. Fit the blade holder again, 
push down and tighten the screws. Replace the remaining damaged blades
in the same way.

Change of blades in sample cutters with deep and extra deep cut:
Please proceed exactly as described above. However special blades, 
thickness 0.15mm from our cataloq, has to be used.
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